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CELEBRATING 60 YEARS  
OUR DIAMOND ANNIVERSARY  

TOOT, TOOTðA young participant of our Annual Car Show on June 16 demonstrates his concentra-

tion to blow the bulb horn on Reggie Nashôs Rambler. 
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CAR  SHOW 

Andy Fuhrman, Chairman                                   804-564-8399 
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SUNSHINE LADY 

Connie Beatty                                                      804-737-2676 

Editor..............................................Bob Robb, 804-270-7760 

11226 Fanwood Court, Richmond, VA 23233 

E-mail: packrobb@verizon.net 

Tour Correspondent........................................Cecilia Bowles  

Photographers....................................All Members Welcome 
 

MONTHLY  MEETING  REFRESHMENTS 

Volunteers are always requested!! 

 

The Gas Light is the official publication of the RICHMOND 

REGION, AACA, INC. Opinions expressed do not neces-

sarily reflect those of the RICHMOND REGION or the 

AACA. Any articles may be reproduced by any other 

AACA regional publication with proper credit. Articles are 

encouraged and welcomed from members.  

Classified advertisements are free to members 

 
The Gas Light is published bi-monthly starting in January.  

Thanks in advance for submitting entries by the 1st of Janu-

ary, March, May, July, September and November. 

 

GAS LIGHT DISPLAY ADVERTISING RATES 

Business Card...................$25 
Quarter Page.....................$40 

Half page..........................$60 

Full Page..........................$75 

Rates are for six issues 

 

RICHMOND REGION PAST PRESIDENTS  

<2> 

Richmond Region currently meets monthly at 7:30 P.M., 

except October and January at various locations in the 

Richmond, Virginia metropolitan area. 

1952-1953--David Garraques  

1954--Frantz Hershey 

1955--Jerome Powell 

1956--Kenneth Adelstein 

1957--David Garriques 

1958-1959--Warner Hall 

1960--Harold Via/ 

*John Adams 

1961--John Adams 

1962--Charlie Kidd 

1963--Ellis Walton/Jerome Powell 

1964--Jerome Powell 

1965--George Taylor 

1966--Donroy Ober 

1967--James Brannon/Fred Singleton 

1968--John Glisson 

1969--Gary Greene 

1970--Reggie Nash 

1971-1972--Hugh Hawthorne 

1973--Bill Bowman 

1974-5--Jimmy Jones 

1976--Jim Whittne 

1977--Hugh Hawthorne 

1978-1979--John Puryear 

1980--Hugh Hawthorne 

1981--Lee Crenshaw 

1982--Morris Cameron 

1983--Robert Smith 

1984--Morris Cameron 

1985--Fred Phipps 

1986--John Adams 

1987--Fred Phipps 

1988-1989--Morris Cameron 

1990-1991--Dayton Leadbetter 

1992--Morris Cameron 

1993-Wendel Bowles 

1994-1995-Dayton Leadbetter 

1996-Richard (Dick) Ivey 

1997-1998-Mert Fowlkes 

1999-Alice Cameron 

2000-Kenny Baker 

2001-2002-Dayton Leadbetter 

2003-2004-Tommy Nolen 

2005-2006-George Duke 

2007-2008-Peter Francisco 

2009-2010-Morris Cameron 

mailto:andyfuhrman@rocketmail.com
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Iôm writing this on the First Day of Summer ï (looking forward to a 
great one!) 
 
We welcomed some new potential members at our June meeting at 
Glen Allen Library. Keep them coming and be sure to say hello 
when you see a new face. We were all new once! 
 
WOW! What a great 43rd Annual Car Show we just had! Perfect 
weather, lots of cars, parts and people ï plus we made money! 
I have to thank all of you who pitched in to make the day a suc-
cess. We were happy to recognize John Puryear with his newly 
restored Chevrolet on our plaques. (I have some left if you didnôt 
get one.) Another mention of thanks to  members Duke, Nash and 
Stone for providing óAmerican Sports Cars of the 50ôsô for this years 
show within a show. 
 

Bruce & Carol Woodson and Joe and Debbie Guckert took the reins of our Judging and Awards depart-
ments and did a great job along with Soon to be President, Buddy Lacy and the team of judges. 
 
I am so thankful for everyoneôs help! Check out the photos and winners list on our website by Fred 
Fann. 
 
Hopefully by the time you read this my 2nd cast will be off and Iôll be hobbling under my own power. 
Marybeth, Cole and Clay have been very patient putting up with me. Several of you have come to my 
aid too. This has been so comforting as our families are hundreds of miles away.  
 
I expect weôll have a great July 8th picnic at the VFW Post on Cedar Lane in Ashland/Elmont. Please 
make a reservation with Alice. 
 
August 5th will be our Annual Ice Cream Social! 
 
The 2012 Reliability Tour will be August 26-31 and weôll need some hosts/helpers at the various stops 
and events. Plus you wonôt want to miss seeing many 100 year old plus vehicles as they travel around 
our area. Again please check in with Alice. 
 
In closing I want to share my excitement 
having my 1940 Oldsmobile Coupe now 
here with me in Ashland. This well worn 
friend and I have many memories together 
and I canôt wait to get óVinnyô back on the 
road. 
 
Happy Motoring, 
Andy Fuhrman 
President 
Richmond Region, AACA 
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 Editorôs Rant 
 
Our Annual Car Show has come and gone. 

How time flies. What a great day with the 

perfect weather. We are striking up good 

relationships with people with other inter-

ests too. This year the folks who like to 

model cars were in attendance with a table 

loaded with the most interesting display of plastic 

models. We got a message from them thanking us 

for the opportunity to display their interesting hob-

by. We thank them too for taking the time to intro-

duce us to their hobby too. 

 

Reggie Nashôs Rambler was once again a subject of 

the Richmond Regionôs Youth program. Those little 

kids showed by their demonstrations of strength 

turning the starting crank that they are not to be tan-

gled with.  

 

Well wishes go out to several of our members. 

Andy Fuhrman with a dislocated foot (see page 3), 

Bob Smith is home from the hospital, Madelyn Cox  

had 10 hours of back surgery, and Darlene Hatcher 

is recovering from several maladies including toe 

surgery (yeouch!).   

 

Sorry for the lateness of the hard copies of the last 

Gas Light issue. Your editor and wife contracted, 

from some place that had recently been visited by 

some youngsters, a head cold from hades and Bob 

further got conjunctivitis (YEP, pink eye). Ladies 

and gents, you donôt want to get pink eye when 

youôre over 60. Carolôs turned into bronchitis. Itôs 

been weeks and weôre still hacking. 

 

Across the ñpondò in Scotland, the town of Ar-

broath is all a-tizzy to celebrate the village as the 

birthplace of the early American automobile mag-

nate, David Dunbar Buick. See the story on page 5 

of this issue regarding this important individual of 

American and now worldwide importance. 

 

As mentioned in the last issue, Pendy, our 1956 

Packard Caribbean is home but weôve been too un-

der the weather to do much with her, plus she is still 

under the weather herself. She has an appointment 

with Mr. Billôs Auto Hospital in Hopewell to cor-

rect and undo all the things needed to make her run 

smooth and Packard-like. The brakes are kind of 

funky too.  

Events coming up soon for you to mark on your 

calendar are the  Ice Cream Social at Reggie and 

Cindiôs and the AACA Reliability Tour. Alice 

Cameron needs your help with the success of this 

tour. Like most AACA functions that rely on a Re-

gion to host, this tour takes a lot of people-power to 

succeed. Please help. 

#### 
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BUICK STATUE PROJECT  

BEGINS IN SCOTLAND, UK  

The newly inducted Guildry members L to R David Lang-

lands, Andrew Welsh , Arbroath Dean of Guild Ian Lamb, 

Lord Dean Robin Iffla from Stirling Guildry Alan Mowett 

and Bruce Burrie back clerk to the Guildry Mike Sowden 

and new member Peter Black 

 

An ambitious project to erect the worldôs first statue to com-

memorate the life of David Dunbar Buick was agreed by mem-

bers of the Arbroath Guildry Incorporation this week. Buick, 

who was born in Arbroath in 1854 and emigrated to America 

with his parents when he was two, became interested in the in-

ternal combustion engine at the close of the 1800s and left his 
original career in plumbing to form the Buick Auto-Vim & 

Power Company. This was followed by the Buick Manufactur-

ing Company and, later, the Buick Motor Company which 

would eventually become a cornerstone of the giant General 

Motors empire. 

ñAs far as we know, the only two memorials to Buick in the 

town of his birth are a small plaque on the wall of a building in 

Green Street, Arbroath, close to his now demolished birthplace, 

and a street called Buick Riggò; said Dean of the Arbroath 

Guildry Ian Lamb. 

It seems incredible that the man who invented the overhead 
valve engine and has since lent his name to more than 40 mil-

lion vehicles, should be so forgotten. Buick is one of Americaôs 

oldest and most successful car brands. Buick vehicles are sold 

in the USA, Canada, Mexico, China, Taiwan and Israel with 

China being its largest market. Mr. Lamb said the Guildry had 

formed a sub-committee at its biannual meeting in Hospitalfield 

House this week to take the statue project forward. Just now, we 

only have a rough idea of costs and, quite apart from finding 

substantial funding, we will have to liaise with the local and 

planning authorities on major considerations like the siting of a 

statue, so these are very early days. Arbroath only has two stat-

ues to its name. One of Robert Burns outside the library, and 
the declaration statue as you enter the town from Dundee, so 

another one wouldnôt go amiss. Mr Lamb added that Buick was 

only one of three sons of the town who had a major impact on 

the development of America as a nation, the other two being 

William Small of Carmyllie, and Thomas Moonlight.Also at the 

meeting, Mr. Lamb in-

ducted five new members, 

who were Peter Black, 

Bruce Currie, David 

Langlands, Alan Mowatt 

and Andrew Welsh. He 
also welcomed special 

guest Robin Iffla, Lord 

Dean of Stirling Guildry. 
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Above, Family of Fields and below, Virginia and 

Bruce Woodson, Sr. (our Founding Members) 

and Charlie Jurgens. 

 43 Years Of FUN  

RICHMOND REGIONôS  

2012 ANNUAL CAR SHOW  
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June 16, day before Fatherôs day was just what every car club 

member prays for and that is perfect weather and boy were our 

prayers answered. Bright sun with cotton ball clouds and no 

rain in the forecast.  

This year we were treated to something a little different. A 
group of car modelers set up a display of their creations that 

made a nice contrast between their hobby and our 1:1 scale 

models we drive to shows and other club activities.  

Also on display were some interesting vehicles that belonged 

to members of the Street Bandits car club, you know, the ones 

that look like overgrown Hotwheels cars with the great big 

chrome spoke wheels.  

At 1 oôclock the kids gathered óround for their program and 

the opportunity to learn all there is to know about old cars. 

The program started with Reggie Nashôs Rambler and each 

kid who wanted to could take a twist of the starting crank. 

Most of them did pretty good too. Then it was time to sound 

the bulb horn. That bulb is not as easy to squeeze as you might 
think, even after all these years. Next it was on to the Mack 

truck display belonging to the Hawthorneôs. Those Mackôs are 

really BIG trucks. 

Between 2:30 and 3 oôclock the part of the program everyone 

waits for with anticipation, the awards were handed out and a 

lot of folks walked away with some metal. Richmond Region 

membersô cars are not judged so our guests can go home with 

all the trophies. Watta day!! 

Above, Bruce Woodson, Jr. and Carol Woodson. 

Below all the shiny metal soon to be given away 
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Home at last. Ms. Lipstick. 

The turn of the crank. 

Kids and Mr. Rambler.  

Old dogs. 


